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Fourth Quarter General Meeting Minutes 

November 18, 2021 7;00 PM 

Pleasant View City Building Basement 

 

Minutes 

1. Welcome – Jerry Burns 

a. Prayer: Brett Cragun 

2. The financial report (attached) was presented. The membership is presently at eight members. There were 

21 individuals in attendance at the General Meeting – Wynn Phillips 

3. PV Mayors message: Mayor Leonard Call took a few minutes and described his perception of how the PV 

Heritage Foundation could inter-relate with the PV City government. He had reached out for ideas from 

surrounding communities as to their interaction. He supported the PV Foundation in its vision and 

mentioned that sometimes history isn’t 100’s of years back, but sometimes is only 10 or 20. 

4. Jerry Burns reviewed the Hickenlooper Cabin background and announced that Pleasant View City was 

awarded one of 14 Preservation Utah Heritage Awards because of that project. Jerry presented the plaque 

to Mayor Call for displaying in the PV Museum area. The plaque reflected the names of those volunteers 

that made the project possible. 

5. Jerry Burns briefly described the organization of the PV Heritage Foundation and introduced the presently 

constituted committee chairs, volunteers from the Board of Trustees. They are: 

a. Membership Committee - Pending 

b. Founders Day Committee – Jerry Burns 

c. Written History Committee – Brett Cragun 

d. Publicity Committee – Wynn Phillips 

e. Finance Committee – Paul Ellsworth 

f. Community Service Committee - Pending 

6. Robert Palmer reported on a trip made by he, Jerry Burns, and Wynn Phillips to Arbon, ID, site of a 

dedication of a memorial for William Bailey Lake, Sr. Reid Brown and his wife Evelyn were in attendance. 

Reid and his wife initiated the memorial project and it resulted in the October 27, 2021 dedication of the 

memorial in Arbon, ID. Lake was one of the earlies settlers of Pleasant View in 1851 having a farm in what 

was the “Potter Farm” and what is now the Barn Golf Course. He was called to the Salmon ID mission in 

1858 and was killed 2.4 miles north of the monument on March 31, 1858 by a band of Native Americans. 

Robert provided an excellent description of the time period and circumstances concerning this incident. 



7. Pleasant View natives Mike Cragun with his wife Shawna and son, Nathan presented a PowerPoint 

concerning their hiking in the canyons just North of Pleasant View, on what was known as the Sierra Madre, 

today known as Ben Lomond. Their discussion and expanded background on mines was apparent as they 

took us to and through some of the mines. Mike Humphreys and Paul Ellsworth, among others, added to 

stories concerning the mines. Mike Cragun is a descendent of two of the first settlers of Pleasant View, 

Simeon and Suzannah (Mower) Cragun in the Spring of 1851. 

8. Wynn Phillips encourage attendees to become members of the foundation to support the new organization 

in achieving its vision. 

9. Neal and Brian Ostler, brothers, were in attendance and Neal offered a few words. He and his brother are 

descendants of their grandmother, Violet Cragun. He said they were looking for some property in Pleasant 

View to buy and build. 

10. The meeting was adjourned by Jerry Burns. 

 

Attachments: 

Pictures 

• Preservation Utah Heritage Award 

• Reid & Evelyn Brown at Memorial, Arbon, ID 

• Attendees at the General Membership Meeting, Nov 18, 2021 

• Map of mines on Sierra Madre (Ben Lomond) 

• Financial Report 

 

Jerry Burns with Heritage Restoration Award 

 

Reid & Evelyn Brown and Bailey Memorial 



 

Attendees at the General Meeting 

 

Sierra Madre West (Ben Lomond) Mines 

 

Finance Report 

 

 


